The Going & Coming Rule – Advice from our Safety Expert

Sharon Poston, ARM

Q:   My employee was in an auto accident when driving a company vehicle from his home to a job site. Do I have to file a workers’ compensation claim?

A:  Yes. If the injury is beyond first aid, provide the employee with a claim form and direct him/her to your medical provider. Then, complete your internal accident investigation and submit the claim to your Workers’ Compensation carrier with written instructions to “delay and investigate.”
Employees are not considered to be in the course of employment in their normal commute to and from work. However, there are many exceptions to the rule and each incident should be investigated thoroughly to determine the specific facts of the case. Recall that there is only a 90 day window from the date of the employer’s knowledge to deny a claim. If it is not denied by the insurance carriers, the claim is presumed compensable after 90 days. An employee has up to one year from date of injury to file a claim. Possible exceptions to the Going & Coming Rule include:


· Driving a company vehicle

· Salary or mileage paid to an employee for the commute

· Dispatched from home to job site

· Special mission or errand

· Employer provides parking lot
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